# Little Snake River Friends of the Library Minutes of the Meeting held June 13, 2013

Marilyn Caracena, President, called the meeting to order at 12:51 p.m. Present were: (8)

Marilyn Caracena Linda Corners Kara Utt Sandie Cheatham Trina Ferrin Elaine Munzing Mickey Davis Virginia Miro

**MINUTES** – Minutes of the May 9<sup>th</sup> meeting were read by Trina Ferrin. Linda Corners motioned to accept minutes as read and Mickey Davis seconded with everyone in favor.

**TREASURER'S REPORT** – Linda Corners presented the Treasurer's Report. Checking has \$2,156.17. Savings has \$1,582.96 for a total of \$3,739.13. June's book sale brought \$254.62 with \$50.00 of it going towards the adult reading program prizes. Cowboy Inn donated their swearing jar, \$43.70, for the next Bingo for Books. Thanks Cowboy Inn! Linda Fleming moved to accept the report and Mickey Davis seconded with everyone in favor.

## LIBRARIANS REPORT -

- June 3<sup>rd</sup> started the summer reading programs. Twenty-two adults, sixteen teens and several children are signed up. Patrons can still sign-up and count what they've read since June 3<sup>rd</sup>.
- Sandie had a few teens show up for her City of Ember relay race on June 11. She has the Rube Goldberg event planned for the week of the 17<sup>th</sup> and Game-On the week of 24<sup>th</sup>.
- Sandie purchased some putter golf clubs, \$25.49, for the upcoming Hobbit Hoedown. Linda Corners motioned to pay Sandie for the golf clubs and Marilyn seconded with everyone in favor.
- The OPEN flag will not be replaced this summer. FOL will see if it will be needed come fall.
- The county provides a specific number of magazines for the Baggs library and Baggs needs another magazine. The library does not get any children's magazines and Sandie will request one.
- The Baggs ordinance about abandoned vehicles is now at the library.

### **OLD BUSINESS -**

The book discussion group is watching the movie "Lincoln" at the Valley Community Center on Friday, June 14 at 5:00 p.m. and Mary Karen Solomon will be attending as well. They will be providing light refreshments. The community bus can be used for the event and if there is enough interest will pick up anyone from around the Valley. Everyone is invited as well as the book discussion members.

Sandie and Linda Fleming will work together to work out a time in September that Don Day can present for the community and at the school.

Though the library sold a numerous amount of books during the book sale, Sandie had almost as much donated during the sale as well. As a result, the closet that holds these books is still rather full and Sandie suggested that it might be best as the closet moves to overflowing, to simply donate the books to used book stores. Of course, these books are always for sale and patrons need not return if they wish to keep the books they borrow for this closet.

#### **NEW BUSINESS –**

A new clock is needed for the meeting room. Marilyn motioned that FOL purchase a new one and Elaine seconded with everyone in favor.

Carbon County DOT comes to the Baggs Library every other month and is well attended. The two entities work well together while they are here and the community appreciates the effort the DOT makes by coming to LSRV.

Linda Fleming attended the Wyoming Places Presentation sponsored by the Wyoming State Library held at the Valley Community Center on June 12. The presentation was very enjoyable and she recommended their website <a href="https://www.wyomingplaces.org">www.wyomingplaces.org</a>. It is very interesting and informative.

## **BOOK RECOMMENDATION –**

Linda Fleming recommended Rodger McDaniel's book titled, "Paying for Joe McCarthy's Sins, the Suicide of Wyoming Senator Lester Hunt."

Marilyn Caracena motioned to close the meeting at 1:30 p.m. with Trina Ferrin seconding with all in favor.

Respectfully, Trina Ferrin